
Frequently Asked Questions…. 
 

Why can’t I wear my shirt in the pool? 
This is for safety and sanitary reasons that we do not allow street clothes to be worn in the 
pool.  Clothing, when wet, can be a swimming hazard because of the weight and drag of 
the clothes.  Also clothes worn for day to day wear are not always clean.  If extra coverage 
is desired swim shirts or shorts are necessary.  These are nylon blends and can be found at 
all retail clothing stores.   
 
How come I have to shower before entering the pool? 
For sanitary reasons, we ask that you shower before entering the water.  Any lotions, 
natural body oils, or possible water contaminants will be lost or reduced from the shower.  
This helps us keep the water as safe as possible for all patrons. 
 
Why does my child have to wear a swim diaper? 
Swim diapers are designed to contain feces from leaking out of the diaper into the pool.  
They also do not hold as much water, helping with the safety of your child.  If your child 
has had diarrhea, we ask that they stay out of the pool water for 7 days.  Be aware that 
swim diapers and swim pants are not a solution for a child with diarrhea or a substitute for 
frequent diaper changing. It is recommended that you change your child often and make 
frequent trips to the toilet while swimming.  Swim diapers available at the office for 
purchase. 
 
Diarrhea/Infectious Disease 
It is the Iowa’s Department of Health Code that those experiencing diarrhea or some 
symptoms are to stay clear of swimming in pools for 7 days to prevent the spread of 
disease.  Remember, for the health and safety of those sharing the pool water, don't swim 
when you have diarrhea. Diarrhea can contaminate the pool and make other people sick. 
 
Why can’t I go home for lunch and come back later without paying? 
Daily admission is a one-time admittance charge.  Please plan your schedule accordingly 
so that you may stay as long as you wish.  If you would be interested in coming and going 
as you please we sell season passes and daily passes. 
 
Children 5-8 yrs old to Adult Ratio is 4 to 1  
This is a safety issue.  Although we employee trained lifeguards, for the younger and less 
experienced swimmer the more eyes we can have on child swimmers the better.  Those 
adults entering the pool area with the children are required to wear swimwear.   
 
Children 4 and under to Adult Ratio is 2 to 1 
This again is a safety issue.  These children must be under “touch” supervision which 
means in the water and within arm’s length at all times.  Two hands…two children.  Those 
supervising adults must be in swimwear and in the water.   
 


